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Dear Friend, 
 
We had a great year in 2014 as we moved forward with supporting more agencies with annual and impact 
grants than ever before.  Our grant awards totaled nearly $225,000 and the recipients served more than 
40,000 local residents through a wide variety of program offerings.   
 
An analysis of program types revealed that the largest percentage of funds (25%) was awarded to programs 
addressing the health and mental health needs of local residents.   The second largest group to receive funds 
was services to children and adolescents (24%), and the third largest sector was services to senior citizens 
(14%).  Details about the other agencies served may be found in the pages that follow. 
 
This year we formalized a shift in our fundraising strategies from primarily a direct mail campaign to also 
running two annual events, our LeGourmet event, held at Englewood’s chic new LeGourmet Factory and our 
Spring event, at the elegant Montammy Golf Club.  This diversified approach to fundraising has helped us to 
reach our fundraising goals and to welcome new people into our body of supporters. Additionally, we have 
increased our outreach to businesses in the area and asked them to support our events through event 
sponsorships. 
 
In the Spring of 2014 we were pleased to host a group of staff from local businesses at a networking event 
designed to introduce business owners and managers to The Community Chest.  Our host was Englewood 
Cliffs Cadillac and our luncheon sponsor was Connect One Bank. We were most grateful to them for their 
outpouring of support to us. 
 
In the pages that follow you will find a description of the 2014 Harriet Tanner Impact Grant recipient, the 
bergenPAC program.  The Board of Managers was pleased to make this selection for this year because of its 
overall positive impact on the whole arts community in our area. The Community Chest is committed to 
helping neighbors in need to enhance their quality of life and we welcome other neighbors to join us in this 
great effort.    
 
With gratitude, 
 
Dr.  Shelly Wimpfheimer                                                                                                                                 
Executive Director 

 

 

 

    

  

Board Members 

Richard Kennedy- President     Jennifer Cordover  Robert Reinemann 
Michael Profita, Esq. – Vice President   Dawn Diaz  Franci Steinberg 
Barbara Strauss- Treasurer    Richard Engle Jr.  Jayanne Tedesco 
Robin Odabash Brown- Secretary  Tamara Francis   Angela Thomas 
Edward Aversa, DMD   Martin Huguley  Orna Toumit 
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This year, 2014, was my 7th year on the Board of the Community Chest and my first as President.  I want to 
start out by thanking Peter Corbin, past President and Dr. Shelly Wimpfheimer, Executive Director, for making 
the transition simple. Our mission and plan to support the local community by helping to strengthen the 
organizations that provide services to those in need remains in place after more than 80 years.  
 
Thanks to our donors and Board Members, 2014 was a very successful year. We moved from a request driven  
allocations process to one driven by active community involvement. We sought more requests, new agencies 
and new ways of helping the agencies that we support. 
 
In 2014, as part of our annual funding process, we granted $148,000 to 21 agencies. Please look at the charts 
and lists in the report for details of the agencies and types of services we supported. In addition to our annual 
grants, we issued two Tanner Impact grants totaling $50,000.  

 
The first grant for $25,000 was issued to the BergenPAC to help in the renovation of the new Performing Arts 
School in Englewood.  As a result of the Impact Grant, BergenPAC was able to create eight new studio spaces 
to increase class offerings in theater, dance, and music by 67%. This enabled them to implement new 
programming such as pre-professional training and to offer performance opportunities for students who are 
interested in pursuing the arts in higher education or as a career.  
 
The second grant for $25,000 was made to The Center for Hope and Safety (formerly Shelter Our Sisters) to be  
used to create a Domestic Violence Community Awareness Program in the towns of Englewood, Englewood  
Cliffs, and Tenafly.  This very important program specifically addressed the issue of relationship violence at 
home and in dating situations. Additional emphasis was placed on what can be done to break the cycle of 
violence in the community. The program was well received in the communities and is expected to have a 
positive impact on the issue going forward.  
 
In 2014 we introduced our Holiday Support program by donating gift cards in December totaling $5,000 to 5  
agencies that distributed them to their clients/members. The letters and feedback we received from the 
agencies and gift card recipients was extremely moving and told us that we should make this part of our 
annual allocations program.   
 
We are pleased with the results for the year, but remain committed to do more in 2015. Requests from our 
agency partners continue to grow each year and new agencies and community needs have been identified and 
will be part of our mission going forward.  
 
Thanks again to our donors, agencies and Board members. It is your dedication that helps us move forward 
each year to follow the mission of “Neighbors Helping Neighbors” that was started over 80 years ago.  
 
Richard Kennedy 
Board President   

“Strengthening the community through 

partnership, leadership, and philanthropy.” 



2014 Grantees 
The Center for Food Action- grant was 

used to purchase fresh food, 
diabetic foods, and ethnic and 
other foods that were in short 
supply. 

 The Office of Concern at St. Cecilia’s- a 
food bank, operated primarily by 
volunteers, offering food to local 
residents; grants were used to 
fund their Nutrition Plus Program, 
offering fresh fruits, vegetables 
and meats to clients.   

              

 

 Hunger 
The total population of the Community 

Chest service area is  47, 871. The 
Community Chest raised funds to 
provide 2,160 meals to more than 

27,873 individuals. 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Seniors 
The Community Chest assisted in 

funding senior programs serving 90 
seniors in Englewood, Englewood 

Cliffs, and Tenafly and also programs 
that offered 732 hours of homecare. 

 

2014 Grantees 
Bergen Family Center Adult Day 

Care- a day program offering 
socialization for older adults.  

Visiting Homemaker Home Health 
Aid Service- in-home services 
for seniors requiring 
homemaker and home health 
aide services.  

 

Women 
In Englewood, Englewood Cliffs, and 

Tenafly there is a total of 24,690 
women. The Community Chest assisted 

agencies in serving 7, 620 women. 
 

2014 Grantees 
Women’s Rights Information Center- 

Offers a wide variety of services to 
women in transition, with a focus 
on career, life, and resource-
building services.  

Center for Hope and Safety- An agency 
that assists women and children 
who are victims of domestic 
violence, including emotional, 
economic, and sexual abuse. 
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Children and Adolescents 
The total number of school aged children in the 

community is 11,809. The Community Chest provided 
funding to programs serving 4,555 students, and also 

supplied students of DMHS and The Academies in 
Englewood with 16 scholarships. 

 

2014 Grantees 
Bergen Family Center- Homebound Instruction for 

Preschool Youth (HIPPY) an in home program for new 
parents of infants to preschool aged children to 
assist inexperienced parents with becoming their 
child’s first teacher.  

Calvary Cares Community Development Corporation- an 
afterschool program for elementary aged children.  

YWCA of Bergen County- a swim instruction program for 
local children. 

Dr.John Grieco Scholarship Fund- a scholarship program 
for students attending Dwight Morrow High School 
and The Academies of Englewood. 

JCC School of Music- an instrumental music instruction 
program for school age children attending the 
Englewood elementary schools. 

St.Paul’s Choir- an afterschool program with a focus on 
choral music for local children.  

bergenPAC- free tickets for performances for low income 
children.  

 

Volunteer Service 
The Community Chest also offers various volunteer 

opportunities to individuals and businesses; as well as 
leadership development series. 

 

2014 Grantees 
The Volunteer Center for Bergen County- To provide 

support to enhance volunteer service to local 
nonprofit organizations and individuals in need.  
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Arts Programming 
The Community Chest supported art 
programs serving more than 1,500 
children in Englewood, Englewood 

Cliffs, and Tenafly. 

 

2014 Grantees 
Arts Horizons- a summer arts 

program, offered at the 
Englewood Public Library, for 
local middle school aged 
children.  

Art Works- an arts supply program 
for serious and terminally ill 
children and their siblings, 
offered throughout the year, 
at Englewood’s Hospital’s 
Pediatric Unit.  

 

Environmental Education 
The Community Chest assisted in 
funding environmental programs 

serving 11,008 individuals in 
Englewood, Englewood Cliffs, and 

Tenafly. 

 
 

2014 Grantees 
Flat Rock Brook- a preserve and 

environmental center offering 
classes, summer camp, trails for 
hiking, classes in gardening, and 
other outdoor activities. 

Tenafly Nature Center- nature 
preserve and environmental 
education center offering classes 
to people of all ages, and trails for 
hiking, and other outdoor 
activities. 

 

Health and Mental Health Services 
The Community Chest assisted in funding 

health and mental health services to 
18,145 individuals of all ages residing in 

Englewood, Englewood Cliffs, and 
Tenafly. 

 

2014 Grantees 
Englewood Hospital and Medical Center- 

local hospital offering a variety of 
services to the community; this 
year’s grant funded the purchase of 
supplies for glucose monitoring for 
low income pregnant women. 

Vantage Health System- local mental 
health center offering services to 
people of all ages and with a variety 
of addiction and mental health 
issues. 

Planned Parenthood- local office of 
Planned Parenthood providing 
health services, pregnancy planning 
services, and health education. 
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In 2014, $148,000 was awarded in grants to 21 Agencies 
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2014 Harriet Tanner Impact Grant 

Description of 2013-2014 Impact Grant to bergenPAC 

Amount Granted: $25,000 
 

Impact Project: Renovation and expansion of the Performing Arts School at bergenPAC.  
As a result of the Impact Grant, bergenPAC was able to create eight new studio spaces to  
increase class offerings in theater, dance, and music by 67%. bergenPAC was also able to to  
implement new programming such as pre-professional training and performance  
opportunities for students who are interested in pursuing the arts in higher education or as 
a career, a beyondDance Competition Team, new classes in traditional and contemporary  
Korean dance and music, and bergenPAC theater and musical theater workshops. 

 
With the expansion, bergenPAC served 96 students from Englewood, 70 students from 
Tenafly, and 33 students from Englewood Cliffs. Through partnerships with schools,  
bergenPAC served 986 Englewood students and 300 Englewood Cliffs and  
Tenafly students. 
 
The bergenPAC was able to provide 22 scholarships overall: 14 to    
Englewood students, 5 to Tenafly students, and 3 to Englewood Cliffs students.  
 
The bergenPAC conducted evaluations on the impact the Performing Arts School had on its  
students. They found the following outcomes: 

 Increased language development, creativity, coordination, and social interaction 

 Students who typically lack interest in teaching and learning are visibly more 
engaged  

 Improved confidence and verbal and non-verbal communication skills 

 A gain in 21st century job skills 

 Improved cultural awareness and respect for other cultures 
 
In addition, evaluators commented that participants: 

 Will become productive members of society and future patrons of the arts 

 Move on to further their education or pursue careers in the performing arts 
 

 

 

 

 

  



2014 Harriet Tanner Impact Grant  
 

Description of 2014-2015 Impact Grant to Center for Hope and Safety 
 

Amount Granted: $25,000 
 
Impact Project: The impact grant was used to create a Domestic Violence Community 
Awareness Program in the towns of Englewood, Englewood Cliffs, and Tenafly.  
 
On Thursday January 31, 2013 the Bergen Record Headlines read: Boyfriend Charged with two 
Slayings: Stabbing Death of Englewood Resident Tammy Pitts-Gaddy and Her Five Year Old 
Daughter Natasia Gaddy was Smothered to Death by a Plastic Bag. This tragedy was a horrific 
and shocking reminder of domestic violence hitting home to the residents of our communities. 
After the funerals, there was an outcry from the community to do more to prevent such 
tragedies from ever occurring again.  
 
In response, The Center For Hope and Safety brought to attention to The Community Chest that 
statistics show that a coordinated community response can make a difference and will make all 
our live safer.  
 
This impact grant assisted in creating a Domestic Violence Community Awareness Program. A 
part time Community Education Resource Counselor who works specifically with the three 
towns was hired to augment understanding of domestic violence by increasing sensitivity, 
understanding of “red flags” and empowering individuals to recognize and respond to volatile 
situations. Education, being provided in a safe and non threatening environment, is allowing 
those in need to obtain information regarding legal relief, safety planning, and Bergen County 
services and support options as they face an unfamiliar and often frightening system.  
 
This program specifically addresses the issue of relationship violence at home and in dating 
situations. The Center for Hope and Safety is working collaboratively with schools (both public 
and private), police, religious institutions, and nonprofit agencies in the towns. Additional 
emphasis is placed on what can be done to break the cycle of violence, stressing access to 
hotlines, safety planning, and other community resources.  
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



2014 Special Events 
 
Holiday Project  
 

While the Holidays are a joyful time for many people, others are feeling the pain of need. However, 
thousands of children and adults feel lonely and deprived during this time of year. The Community Chest 
wanted to show our community that they could count on their neighbors to brighten their holiday 
season. We partnered with agencies first-hand to identify families that needed our help during the 
holiday season. The agencies aided us with selecting families and we then distributed gift cards for these 
families in our community. 
 
Here are some stories from recipients: 
 

"A grandmother was granted custody of her 5 grandchildren just before the holidays. She was overwhelmed 
with the thought of providing any kind of a Christmas for them, much less one that would give them a sense 
of comfort after being taken from their parents. There was not a dry eye when she came to pick up her gift 
cards. She was already planning what she would buy for each of the children and was overwhelmed with the 
Community Chest's generosity." 
 
"A 74 year old woman who lived in Englewood her whole life worked at the same factory for more than 45 
years. For most of that time, she earned minimum wage.  When she retired, she was forced to live on social 
security which was less than $1,000 a month.  Our staff knew that she was struggling and thought of her 
when we received the generous donation of gift cards from the Community Chest.  The very next day after 
she received the gift card, there was a nice thank you card from her thanking us and our donor, the 
Community Chest." 
 
"When food stamp funding was cut, a single mother with three disabled teenagers came to see us.  Because 
of the cuts the mother was unable to buy Ensure for her daughter, which was a major concern since all of her 
daughter's nutrition was provided by Ensure.  This support was a great relief to the whole family." 

 

Holiday Gift Emporium  
 
The Community Chest held its First Holiday Gift Emporium on December 6, 2014.  Hosted by Town Audi, 
and chaired by Jewel Spiegel, owner of the Jewel Spiegel Gallery, the day featured 10 specially selected 
vendors, each selling elegant items for the holiday season.   A portion of the day’s sales went to 
supporting The Community Chest. 
 
 

2014 Le Gourmet Fall Event 
 
Our first Le Gourmet Event was held on February 8, 2014 at the Le Gourmet Factory located in 
Englewood, NJ. The event featured a unique culinary experience by providing demonstrations that 
included “Knife Skills with Chef Gus Nations,” “Bread Baking with Chef Dee Josephson,” “Sushi making 
with Chef Pat Kinney,” and “Spring Rolls with Chef Mike Ventura.”  Guests feasted on delectable hors 
d’oeuvres and special “Chest” cocktails. Guests also participated in a live auction where some 
participants walked away with private parties with a noted chef! We would like to thank everyone who 
participated and made this event possible! Special thanks to our Events Committee and Executive 
Director for all their hard work!  



 
Spring 2014 Event- Fill The Chest 
 
On April 24,, 2014, “Fill The Chest” Spring Event took place at the Montammy Golf Club in Alpine, NJ. This 
annual event welcomed friends and supporters of the Community Chest to an evening of fun and 
philanthropy. The evening was designed to fulfill the mission of the organization’s founders more than 
80 years ago; their vision was to fill a chest with the generous contributions of individuals and 
businesses and to empty its contents by granting funds to support worthy projects led by local 
nonprofits in Englewood, Tenafly, and Englewood Cliffs.  Each year the Community Chest has carried out 
this mission with increased generosity. During this event,  we honored Peter Corbin, the President of the 
Board of The Community Chest. In the spirit of our founders, Peter Corbin exemplified our goal of 
“neighbors helping neighbors”.  He demonstrated a clear commitment to supporting those in need 
through his tireless efforts in the community. 
 
 
Business Council Luncheon 
 
On April 2, 2014, The Community Chest held it’s first “Business Luncheon Program” at Englewood Cliffs 
Cadillac. The goal of this event was to provide an opportunity for business representatives to network 
with each other while also getting to know more about The Community Chest. The Luncheon featured: 
Stephen Borg, the President of North Jersey Media, who spoke about North Jersey Media’s commitment 
to philanthropy; Nick Prastos, Chief Food Tester of Le Gourmet Factory, who spoke in regards to new 
businesses and their commitment to the community; a representative from Englewood Cliffs Cadillac 
who presented on how to commit to the community and the image of your business; Shelly 
Wimpfheimer, the Executive Director of The Community Chest, who presented on ways to join the 
business council.   
 

 
Dwight Englewood High School Concert Benefit 
 

On a cold evening in January students, faculty, parents and supporters came together to attend a 
benefit concert sponsored by The Student Government of Dwight Englewood School.  The concert, the 
brainchild of Irene Wu, a senior at the school, and member of the Student Government, featured a 
varied program offered by students and faculty who played a variety of classical pieces as well as a 
selection of jazz and popular music. The program was designed to raise funds for The Community Chest.  
Irene, an intern with The Chest, was inspired to organize the concert after learning about the work that 
The Chest does in Englewood and neighboring towns.  The concert raised $1,500.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Donors 2013 – 2014 
Many thanks to all of our generous donors who supported us during our 2013 – 2014 campaign. Your contributions provided 

much needed support for twenty local non-profit organizations delivering services to residents of Englewood, Tenafly and 
Englewood Cliffs, New Jersey. We look forward to your continued support in the future. 

Angels $5,000+ 

Gordon, Suzan and Tilgner, Peter 

Kamson Corporation 

Golden Feather Society – $1,000+ 

Aronson, Donald and Debra 

Bank Of NJ 

Benedict, Michael 

Borg, Stephen and Monica 

Brown, Robin 

Clifford, Kenneth and Lisa 

Corbin, Peter and Annette 

Davis, Norman and Ann 

Diaz, Armando and Dawn 

Dorf, Sanford 

D’Souza, Frank and Ines 

Englewood Field Club 

Everaert, Pierre 

Feldman, Rhoda 

Fish, Frederick S 

Geisenheimer, Carol 

Herssens, Patrick and Helen 

Jacobson, Clarice May & Steve 

Jaswal, Jasmine and Vip 

Jerome, Mark and Helen 

Jerome, Stephen and Leslie 

Jones, Walter and Peggy 

Kaplen Foundation 

Kennedy, Richard and Shawn 

Kesslen, Mark and Phyllis 

Klyde, Joe and Judy 

Kolatch, Jonathan & Mindy 

Kurtz, Ronald and Carol 

Lakeland Bank 

LG Electronics 

Mager, Scott and Tammy 

Mann, Sam and Emily 

McCarthy, Joseph and Karlan 

Merker, Neil and Anna Stein 

Metzger, Mark and Beth 

Nanasi, John and Nina 

Neuwalder, Herbert and Terry 

Nutt, Robert and Mary Jo 

Pitkin, Louise S 

PNC Bank 

Poneros, Eva 
Profita, Michael and Nancy 

Rotary Club Of Englewood 

Russell, Jeffrey and Rosemary 

Rustin, Peter and Janie 

Simpson, Daniel P. and Linda 

Solow, Alan 

Spitzley, Ray and Kelly 

Strauss, Barbara and Tom Manolio 

Swain, Edward and Caryl 
Sayrafe, Kristine 

Tedesco, Jayanne 

The Elisabeth Morrow School 

Union Center National Bank 

United Water 

Vel, Carla 

Weerackody, Sonali & Josh Swift 

Wells Fargo LLC 

Wharton, Naida S 

Wiener, Robert R 

Wolfer, Kevin 

Zoellner, Robert and Victoria 

Zucker Family Foundation 
 

Patrons $999 – $500 

Aronson, Mark and Judy 

Brandner, Amy and Greg 

Brensilber, Paul and Barbara 

Broadway Kitchens 

Calvary Cares Comm Dev Corp 

Cameron, Robert and Shirley 

Corsini, Liz and Josh Hyman 

Eisenberg, Lee 

Epstein, Scott W 

Farber, Roger and Abigail 

Frank, Betty 

Huttle, Frank and Valerie 

Johnson, Joan Van Alstyne 

Kestenbaum, Robert 

Lee, Margot and Al Gromulat 

Leibman, Felicia 

Lubin, Eleanor 

McLain, David and Jamie Odabash 

Meyers, Keith & Maria Devita 

Michiels, Robert and Debra 

Milne, George H and Carolyn 

Mueller, Rudolf J 

O’Neil, T Patrick 

Perskie, David and Flora 

Pierson, Richard & Alice 

Reiter, Linda and Jeffcainman 

Ritter, Mary 

Rohlman, Tom 

Romaine, Karen 

Scherl, Sharon 

Schlatter, Konrad 

Schoen, Charlotte Bennett 

Schwartz, Louise 

Scott, John and Lyn 

Shannon, Michael J 

Sheslow, Everett A 

Sidrow, Victoria 

Silberstein, Alan and Carol 

Sipprelle, Dwight 

Staphos, Maria and George 

Temple Sinai of Bergen County 

Urdang, Elliot and Ella 

 

Guardians $499 – $250 

Albert, Kenneth and Nora 

Alpern, Jerome and Enid 

Alter, Robert and Shari 

Aversa, Dr. Ed and Mari 

Bacharach, Dov and Debby 

Bakish, Robert and Ellen 

Bank Of America Charitable Foundation 

Barnard, William and Susan 

BergenPAC 

Bhathal, Tarlochan and Inderpal 

Bigliani, Louis and Dr. Anne Krementz 

Borg, Stephen and Monica 

Braverman, Steven and Abbey 

Brenner, Ronald & Nereyda 

Brown, Mr. and Mrs. Bernard 

Castella, Anthony and Angelika 

Chalfin, Bernard and Linda 

Cohen, Lorraine 



Cordover, Jennifer 

Cowen, Andrew and Sarah 

Dearing, Brett and Maritza 

Decker, Horst and Judith 

Dente, Stephen 

Diveny, Carol 

Downes, Katherine Y 

Duffy, Stephen and Lisette 

Eckstein, Kenneth and Ruthann 

Englewood Cliffs Cadillac 

Englewood Hospital & Medical Center 

Festekjian, Nazareth & Nila 

Frank, Kenneth and Linda 

Gupta, Anupama 

Hall, Maureen and John 

Henick, David and Arlene 

Huguley, Martin and Susanne 

Isackson, Robert and Marla 

Johnston, Robert 

Karanfilian, James and Marie 

Khambatta, Hoshang J 

Klein, Richard and Joan 

Kornheiser, Martin & Ruth 

Liati, James and Barbara 

Lieberman, Rita and Martin Becker 

Liebhold, Kate 

Linn, Peter and Josie 

Litt, Irving & Dorothy 

Martin, Glenn and Andrea Alonso 

Morrison, Erica 

Murphy, Michael and Jane 

Nabar, Santosh 

Norton, Jonathan and Lynn 

Odabash, Lois 

Oliff, Marc and Lori 

Ostfeld, Scott and Jennifer Maxfield 

Parisi, Joseph and Gina 

Perin, Patrick and Jill 

Petrone, Paul and Mary 

Planned Parenthood Of Cent. and 
Greater No. NJ 

Proietti, Frank and Susan 

Rabkin, Dr. Dmitry and Sophia 

Rosenberg, Allison 

Rosenthal, Howard and Claudine 

Rubin, Marc and Jennifer 

Sadinoff, Seymour 

Santagata, Justin 

Scaglione, Peter 

Scherl, Burton A 

Schlammer, Beth Ann 

Schwartz, Robert and Deb 

Shapiro Family Foundation 

Sharma, Sansar and Janet 

Shirvan, Mark and Amy 

Simring, Steve and Sue 

Steinberg, Franci & Adam 

Stenzel, Kurt and Carolyn 

Strom, Leroy and Joyce 

Sultan, Mark and Joy 

Tanner, Kenneth J and Harriet 

Toumit, Orna 

Trachtenberg, Michael A 

Turen, Edward and Jan 

Uram, Alex and April 

Wilson, John 

Wimpfheimer, Justin and Shelly 

Wisotsky, Burton and Lisa 

 

Sponsors $249 – $100  

Abner, Pamela 

Aboudi, Wilson 

Acquah, Samuel and Marian 

Adler, James and Dana 

Allegro, Joe 

Allen, Byron A 

Allen, Scott and Anne 

Angehrn, Rita and John 

Basilo, Thomas and Pat 

Bernstein, Samuel and Beth 

Bloomenstein, Richard and Susan 

Bloore, Gary and Daphne 

Bluestein, Jared and Mayte 

Blumenthal, Michael and Deborah 

Bohlander, Robert F 

Boskin, Matthew & Nancy 

Boudrot, Melvin and Jane 

Brice, Michael and Judi 

Brun, Andrea 

Byrne, Rosemary C 

Carson, Elizabeth R 

Carson, Robert and Serena 

Cauthen, Rick and Susan 

Chinery, Gary and Linda 

Cioffi, Doris and Joe 

Cohen, Jeffrey and Kathi 

Corbin, Catherine 

Coscia, Carol A 

Crook, Sue and Jim 

Dauber, Edward and Cheryl 

Deutsch, Ruth 

Diener, Lawrence and Adele 

Donnelly, Dennis and Francine 

Drinane, Eleanor Lee 

Dunn, James 

Egleston, Michael & Diane 

Engelhardt, Ronald 

Faber, Wayne and Betty 

Faley, Mary A 

Favaro, Joseph and Yvonne 

Fay, Toni 

Fingeret, Rubi 

Fiore, Robert and Vicki 

Fisher, Jeffrey and Michelle 

Flannery, Tom 

Flaum, Peter and Linde Hamlin 

Forman, Marc and Ellen 

Fox, Lisa P 

Freyer, Carl and Sylvia 

Friedberg, Marlyn 

Fuld, Steven and Caralyn 

Galtieri, Frank 

Gates, Gloria and Thomas 

Gimbel, Diane 

Glinert, Floyd 

Gold, Arnold and Sandra 

Goldfischer, Mindy 

Goldman, Edward and Sherri 

Goldman, Herbert and Tamara 

Goldstein, Arthur and Lynn Norton 

Graf, David and Jennifer 

Green, Mark 

Haines, Elizabeth Leeds 

Hakim, Gabriel and Lindsey 

Halverstam, John and Elizabeth 

Harris, Michael and Freida G. 

Hass, Barbara 

Helft, William R & Susan Tenenbaum 

Heller, Scott 

Herling, Irwin 

Herzberg, Alex 

Hoexter, Rolf and Corinne 

Holt, Janice A 

Houpt, Milton 

Janowitz, S Harvey 

Jenco, Joseph & Carol 

Kaplan, Larry and Carol 

Kaplan, Tiffany 

Kaslow, Shirley 

Kasoff, Jerome and Linda 

Katz, Mordecai and Nicki 



Keen, Fred and Whitney 

Kilmartin, Ronald and Monique 

Klatskin, Charles and Lynne 

Klyde, Joe 

Kosovsky, Harry and Trudy 

Kovar, Andrew and Elyse 

Lee, Donald and Alice 

Leeman, Steven and Fran 

Levine, Howard and Rhoda 

Levy, Marcia L 

Mager, Tammy and Scoot 

March, Susan 

Maron, David and Judie 

Marton, Herbert 

Matsuda, Kiyomi 

McKee, Hugh S 

Michael Profita 

Milanos, Olga 

Mitchel, Yale and Sharon Molinas, M.D. 

Mortman, Jacqueline and John Pierre 
Saint-Louis 

Moskowitz, Barrie 

Noble, Lila 

Nolan, John 

Nowygrod, Roman 

Oberbeck, Cecil A 

Oliff, Robert and Rosalie 

Pantuck, Eugene and Carol 

Picarillo, Jimmy and Patti 

Pomeranz, Bruce and Miriam 

Prager,  Kenneth and Jeannie 

Prastos, Nick and Lena 

Rabinowitz, David 

Rallo, Amanda 

Rappaport, Harvey and Rose 

Raucher, Harold 

Reinfeld, Carol 

Reinfeld, Joel J 

Reutlinger, Hilda 

Richter, Norbert and Leah 

Riggins, JeCarl and Erin 

Rodrigues, Barry 

Romaine, Karen 
Romita, Dana 

Rosato, William and Susan 

Rosenberg, Allison 

Rosenkranz, Patricia 

Rotary Club Of Tenafly 

Rothman, Howard and Brenda H. 

Sackler, Michael and Lori 

Sacks, Robert C 

Saint Peter’s University 

Salzer, Richard and Linda 

Sandler, Paul and Doris 

Scherl, Saul and Jodi 

Schirokauer, Conrad and Lore 

Schwartz, Mark and Ellen 

Schwechter, Melvin and Arline 

Scott, James and Kathleen 

Seif, Herbert and Harriet 

Sekas, Nick 

Selver, Stephen & Meri 

Setrakian, Berge and Vera 

Shakib, Manoucher and Frances 

Sherman, Joel and Myrna 

Siegler, Steven and Cecy 

Silber, Thelma 

Silberstein, Stuart and Kathleen 

Simon, Melanie 

Simpson, Daniel P. and Linda 

Singleton, Lee and Marsha 

Slater, Ralph and Anne 

Slipp, Samuel and Sandra 

Small, Bernard E 

Sohn, Norman and Lois Blumenfeld 

Stein, Aaron and Dr. Francine Siegel 
Stein 

Steinberg, Franci and Adam 

Stieglitz, Warren and Carla 

Still, Dan and Lydia 

Stork, Gilbert and Diana 

Strauss, David and Carol 

Sussman, Barry 

Taylor, Rachel and Neil 

Tedesco, Jayanne 

Thomas, Angela 

Toolen, Jami 

Touchstone Computer Systems 

Trembicki, Linda 

Twombly, Alice J 

Walia, Sarabjit & Hanita 

Warms, Jon and Liz 

Weingast, Joshua and Fran 

Weisblum, Charles and Catherine R. 

Weiss, William and Marion 

Whitney, Edward and Elizabeth 

Wiecek, Jeffrey and Anne 

Wilford, Donald 

Witzig, Fred and Jane 

Zabar, Roselle K 

 

 

 

 

A special thank you to our 2014 Event Sponsors! 
Bank of NJ 

Connect One Bank  
Kamson Corporation 
Madison Consulting 

Merrill Lynch 
United Water 
Wells Fargo 

 

 

 

 



Donate to The Community Chest 

 
Donors may make contributions to The Community Chest in a variety of ways. 

The two most popular ways are by mailing a check to our office at The 

Community Chest, 122 South Van Brunt Street, 2nd Floor, Englewood, NJ 07631 

(please note that this is our new address) or by making an online contribution at 

www.communitychestofenglewood.org. 

 

Donations of all amounts are welcome. 

 

Gifts of stocks or bonds are also welcome. Donors wishing to contribute in this 

way should call the Executive Director to receive directions for making these 

donations. 

 

Donors wishing to make provisions for remembering The Community Chest in 

their wills are encouraged to contact the Executive Director as well. 

 

Several large corporations have matching gifts programs and donors are 

encouraged to consult with their employers about whether a matching gift 

program is available. This is an ideal way to maximize contributions. 
 

 

 
Add or Visit The Communtity Chest on Social Media! 

 

www.facebook.com/communitychestofenglewood/ 
 

www.twitter.com/communitychest7 

 

www.communitychestofenglewood.org 
 

 shelly@communitychestofenglewood.org 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
122 South Van Brunt Street 
 Englewood, NJ 07631 

http://www.communitychestofenglewood.org/


 


